Minutes of the Museum Sub-Committee Meeting held at 7pm, on 6th April 2009 at the Council Offices, Pentyrch.
Present: 
Councillors:
 

Penri Williams, Jim Prosser, Lindsay Davies & 






Gill Rees.


Pentyrch Historical Society: 
Don Llewellyn, Ellis Davies, Barry Davies, 






Ivor Betty & Derrick Thomas.

Apologies: 
Councillors:


Sheila Dafis.


Pentyrch Historical Society:
Rod Thomas.
1
Minutes of the Meeting of 23rd February 2009
The minutes were adopted as a true record.

2
Progress
Ivor Betty had completed the scanning of photographs from the collection and the titles and descriptions need to be added. Penri Williams will liaise with Ivor Betty regarding this.

Don Llewellyn is arranging to move 10 copies of each Garth Domain to the Council Offices for storage, some issues need reprinting.  Members of Historical Society need to consider whether there are surplus history books to be stored. 

A large number of items from the late Allan Lock museum have been transported to the Council offices. Don Llewellyn, Ivor Betty, Derrick Thomas and Penri Williams will examine the collection and decide what will be retained at 9.30am on Friday 17th April.

The council budget of £500 towards the museum has been carried over to the next financial year and the Sub-committee would request the council for another £500. 

It was agreed that Don Llewellyn would ask Ieuan Christopher whether there are interior pictures of the Mission Chapel.

A visit to Abertillery Museum will be arranged. 

The WI had prepared a village history in 1965 which is now in the Glamorgan Records Office.

The production of the museum display boards was considered. Llantrisant Historical Society had received a grant of £3,800 for a digital projector and scanner and copies of Wills.  Gill Lawson, Lisvane Council, had also received a Lottery grant.  It was considered that design and provision of the ten display boards and a hinged display stand would cost about £4000.  It was agreed that the Council would look at making an application to the Lottery Grants for All.

Vincent James was preparing a new map based on the Tythe map and the latest OS map as an A2 print.

Don Llewellyn had prepared drafts for a number of displays. The information and pictures were a very valuable addition to the displays available. 

The main problem was identifying the information that could be contained within the limit of 10 display boards. 

Further enquiries would be made about display costs and Penri Williams would contact Denise James to ask for her advice.

Proposals for the contents of about ten display boards, approx 48in x 34in, were considered. More research was required in local museums and local advertising companies to find out the possibilities of developing and printing suitably sized boards. Estimates for printing the boards will be obtained.  

The subject headings below would be a starting point and can be varied to fit the topics.   

1 Early History     


Hanes Cynnar

2 Saints and Worshipping   

Seintiau ac Addoli

3 Farming and Forestry      

Ffermio a Choedwigoedd

4 Coal Mining    


Cloddio am Lo

5 Iron Mining and Production        
Cloddio a Cynhyrchu Haearn

6 Quarrying     



Chwareli

7 Language and Traditions  

Iaith a Thraddodiadau

8 Railways and Transport     

Trafnidiaeth a Rheilffyrdd

9 Village Life in 19th Century

Bywyd pentrefol yn y 19 ganrif

10 20th Century                

20ed Ganrif

It was agreed to work on drafting these boards and include Leisure and Sport. 

Penri Williams is to draft 1 – 3, Ellis Davies is to draft 4 – 6 and Don Llewellyn is to draft 7 – 10.

3
Recommended


It is recommended that the Community Council prepares a Grant Application to the Lottery 
Grants for All.

It was decided to hold a further meeting on Monday 1st June 2009 at 7pm at the Council offices.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.15pm.

Chair ________________________________________

Date  ________________________________________

